MANAWATU
GOLF CLUB —_—

November 2020

MESSAGE FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER AND PRESIDENT

The Committee in their budget 2021 preparation have reviewed the club’s annual
membership fees and it was approved that there will be an increase of 3% on the base
subscription (excluding levies) across all membership categories from 1 January 2021.
However, the 9 hole category has increased to 53% of the 7 day membership. In making
their decision, the Committee took into account the support from the membership during
the covid lockdown and this has been followed up by the membership coming out of
lockdown and embracing the Club in all areas. The increase will ensure that we can
maintain our course and facilities to the standard we have become accustomed to now and
in the future. While I'm on the topic of subscriptions, members may wish to consider
payment of subs as a monthly Direct Debit, which can be easier to manage than the one
payment option. If you do wish to consider this option feel free to call into the office and
discuss it with one of the team.

The Jubilee 125 celebrations are finally behind us and
everyone who attended any of the four functions would
have thoroughly enjoyed themselves. The reviews from
attendees at the Friday Night function suggest we may
need to add an event with a band annually to the Club’s
Social calendar. We must make a special mention to the
two major sponsors for the Jubilee 125, Gilmours and
FMG. Both companies hung in there with us through all

the changes. i
FMG Gilmaurs
Advice & Insurance WHOLESALE FOOD & BEVERAGE

We have now gone back to PNCC following on from the news we relayed last month to you
all. There is a small lot (0.057 ha) which is the piece holding up settlement and we are
unsure how long this will take to complete. Hopefully we will have a more definite
timeframe before Christmas

We are right into the tournament calendar with six events on the radar. It was disappointing
the Gilmours Manawatu Open didn’t proceed. We are not unique here as many of these 36
hole events are struggling for numbers. The Match Committee are reviewing there events
and will look to a change in 2021 for the Open.
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MESSAGE FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER AND PRESIDENT

The end of the Club’s financial year ending 30 September, has now passed and we are in
preparations for the auditors to come onsite. This all ties in with the Annual General
Meeting which has been set for 1 February 2021. As per the rules of the Club, two
Committee must stand down at each AGM. Rob Green has indicated after five years’ service
he will not be seeking re-election and Wayne Masters has volunteered to stand down but
will seek re-election. If Club governance is something you wish to get involved in then
please consider putting your name forward when the information comes out.

Good golfing everybody.

Brent Cawthray and Warren Collett

Debenture Holders

Many of you will be aware that the club raised some of the funds to build the clubhouse
from members who took up debentures for various amounts. If there are any members who
wish to purchase Debentures then we may have some available to sell from current holders.

This is permitted under the terms of the debenture and those wishing to purchase should
contact Warren Collett in the office to discuss and obtain the necessary transfer form. The
club will not be involved in the transaction itself but will require a copy of the completed
Debenture Transfer Document to record the transfer in the Register of Debentures.

Interest rate on debentures is 4% p.a. and is applied annually as a rebate on your subs.

If you are interested in purchasing, please contact the office

The Committee in their planning for 2021 have committed to some capital expenditure
which will be more than beneficial to the Golf Club.

* A new oven has been purchased for the kitchen which will now have double the
capacity to what we had in place. This will be installed on 2" November with the old
oven up for sale on Trade Me.

« Arange ball dispenser has been ordered and this will give members the opportunity to
come down after work and hit range balls. Range tokens and range keys purchased in
advance will allow members on the range long after the Pro Shop has closed.

* 6 new lithium golf carts are on their way. These are the world’s leading and trusted
brand, Club Cars, and purchased on a 0% interest arrangement through one of the
Club’s major sponsors, Power Turf. These carts will replace the old fleet which are now
eight years old.

» The Club has also committed to replace four machines coming off a four year lease.
The new greenkeeping equipment will arrive early December and once again these
have come at a reduced lease arrangement through Power Turf. One of the course
carryall’'s coming off lease will be purchased at this time.
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The 125t Jubilee evening function took place
Friday 9t October

Photo Highlights!

Gilmours

WHOLESALE FOOUD & BEVERAGE

FMG

Advice & Insurance
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Gilmours

WHOLESALE F00D & BEVERAGE

wnaviaiy B GRADE

MEN’S OPEN CHAMPIONSHIP
SUNDAY 15th NOVEMBER

ENTRY FEE $45 (INCLUDES LUNCH)
OPEN TO ALL AFFILIATED 18 HOLE GOLFERS

LIMITED TO 64 ENTRIES

ROUND OF GOLF FOR 4 (INCL. 2 CARTS) AT CAPE
KIDNAPPERS PLUS 1 DOZ TITLEIST PROV1 GOLF BALLS

ROUND OF GOLF FOR 2 (INCL. CART) AT ROYAL
WELLINGTON GC PLUS 1 DOZ TITLEIST PROV1 GOLF BALLS

MANWATU GOLF CLUB VOUCHERS AND
TITLEIST PROV1 GOLF BALLS

% + AFTERNOON 18 HOLE PRIZE INCLUDED

-
A 422?fvﬁ1’7——\\ <7, . .
ROYAL WELLINGTON

4 GOLF CLUB CAPE KIDNAPPERS

nnn 'S BAY NEW ZEALAND

Please enter online at:
www.manawatugolflcub.com/tournaments

. EST. 1895
Payment required on entry

MANAWATU

Entries close 5:00pm Tuesday 10th November — GOLFCLUB ——
More information contact the office: 06 3578793
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USING BIG 8 INCH HOLES
TEAM EVENT

(,»*- .‘, s ‘; F,.ﬂ /‘\\ ‘;:-,.:] = ,
UHOTIredl 1/
WEALTH MANAGEMENT

Enter online at www.manawatugolfclub.com

Entries close Wednesday 18th November 2020 at 5:00pm

Payment required upon entry EST. 1895

Contact the office for more details MANAWATU
t: 06 3578793 e: gm@manawatugolfclub.com ——— GOLFCLUB —
Tailorednz t: 0800878 223 - —

A disclosure statement is available on request and free of charge
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MANAWATU

GOLF SHOP

MANAWATU GOLF CLUB

Pro Shop

Hi Everyone,

| hope you all had a good long weekend and managed to get some golf in. October has been
another busy month for us in the shop with plenty going on. We have new gear arriving,
including the new Ping G425 and the Callaway Big Bertha range, and we have also seen the
new Titleist TSi clubs that have had a lot of hype on tour - these will arrive in store in mid-
November. Congratulations to both of our female staff members, Lisa and Brydie, for being
selected for the Manawatu Wanganui Interprovincial Team for 2020. Well done to Tara Raj
for her great playing at the NZ Amateur, so close to taking the trophy home!! Although she
lives in Wanganui, Tara & her sister Sera are members here and also travel here for coaching
every few weeks. Also, congratulations to Trent Munn for his good form lately around NZ.

Junior Programme Update:

You may have noticed this new whiteboard with
heaps of kids’ faces on it and numbers in the
card room. We have invented a new playing
structure for our kids - Project Break Par.
Starting with the 2om course, when they score
par or better, they will move through the
different courses and move their face along the
grid. In the next few weeks there will be some
new tee blocks in the ground that represent the
2o0m & som courses put out (they will be out of
sight unless you are looking for them).

Tip of the Month: Importance of a Driver Fitting.

Why should | get fitted? This is a question we get asked frequently. Our answer is always
“why wouldn’t you!” and there is no extra cost. If you didn’t know your shoe size or what
type of shoe best fits your foot would you spend your valuable money on shoes you have

Below are some points to why getting fitted is so important to maximising you driver game:

* You have your own swing, so what works for someone else has no bearing on how that
driver will work for you.

» Finding the right driver head is half the process because the different types of heads
offered by the different brands all work differently in terms of loft, launch, spin rates,
forgiveness and accuracy.
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GOLF SHOP

MANAWATU GOLF CLUB

« We all swing differently, so finding the shaft that produces the "
right spin and launch for your swing is imperative for direction
and distance.

If you are not sure whether you have the right driver for you then
please come see us in the shop and we can let you know if your
driver is set up well for your game or if there is something out "4&
there that you are missing out on. We have the latest technology !

to help find the best driver for you.

Just remember if you have any questions regarding
your game please don’t hesitate to ask us, we are here
to help!

Your Proshop team - Alan, André, Lisa, Tim & Brydie.

As you may have noticed the two NZ Falcons have again made their
presence known on the course. They are again around the large pine
tree between the 1st and 13th fairways.

The wider area has now been roped off and entry is not permitted
under any circumstances. If your ball goes in the roped-off area leave
it there and play another ball, penalty-free, from the most
comfortable point of relief. Put your name on your ball and we will
endeavour to return your ball.

Please remember to wear a hat and steer clear of this area.

Please remember to replace your
divots and repair your pitch marks

Manawatu Golf Club News November 2020 | Page 7 of 20




Club Champs Finals 2020 Summary

For 2020 the Match Committee decided to play Club Champs finals on Saturday rather
than the traditional Sunday. The primary reason was so that the match winners can be
acknowledged amongst many of their peers rather than the few present at the end of a
Sunday afternoon. Playing the matches on Saturday meant most matches were played in
fours.

The 9-holers played their matches amongst the normal g9-hole field in the morning. There
were some close matches with both women’s finals going to the gth and 10th holes.

The Men’s C-grade & Junior Championship finals were played together and these were
close most of the way with the wins by Lyall Schroder and Nick Finlay coming on the 34th
hole. Mike Fagan quickly got a solid lead over John Beaumont in the Intermediate final of
around 5 up, then the match stayed at a similar margin until the end.

Robyn Higgins won the Bronze 2 final with the last putt on the 18th, while Jack Clarke and
Stellan Lawrence took out Junior 18- and 3-hole finals respectively.

As you would expect the Senior women and men matches included some great golf. While
Trent Munn got a solid early lead, Regan McConaghty held in there with some clutch
putting. Lisa Herbert held a solid lead of 4 up over Casey Chettleburgh after 18 holes, but
lost the first 3 holes after lunch. From the 22nd hole onwards the match remained very
tight until Lisa stretched away with wins on 33rd, 34th and 35th holes.

The feedback we received on the day was mainly very positive but the Match committee
welcomes feedback, especially from this year’s competitors before we make a decision on
when we will play the finals next year.

| el
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Club Champs Finals 2020 Summary

2020 Club Champs Final Results

36 hole Matches
C-grade Champs
Junior Champs
Intermediate champs
Senior Champs

Silver
Bronzel

18 hole Matches
Senior flight

Senior handicap
Intermediate flight
Intermediate handicap
Junior flight

Junior handicap

C grade flight

C grade handicap

Bronze 2

Junior 18 holes

Junior 3 hole

9 hole Matches
Mens 1st Division
Ladies 1st Division
Mens 2nd Division
Ladies 2nd Division
Bronze: (Mixed)

Lyall Schroder
Nick Finlay
John Beaumont
Trent Munn

Lisa Herbert
Margie Bodell

Sam Smith
Don Cleland
Adrian Christie
Lou Walls
Derek Walker
Paul O'Connor
Mark Smith
John Philpott

Barbara Stuckey
Kaleb Fagan

Stellon Lawrence

David Griffin

Liz Burgess
Alastair Johnstone
Tarnea Leslie
Marie O'Brien

Thru9 |Thru18 |Thru 27 Final
Tony Paterson Lyall +2 |Lyall +1 |Lyall+2 | Lyall3n2
Stu Robbie Square |[Nick+1 |[Nick +2 Nick3n2
Mike Fagan Mike +3 |Mike +6 |Mike +7 | Mike 6 n5
Regan McConaghty |Trent +3 |Trent +5 |Trent+5| Trent6n5

Casey Chettleburgh |Lisa +3 |Lisa +4 |Lisa +1 \ Lisa3n1l

Won by default

Craig Nash

James Saywell-Summers
Edwin Van der Merwe
James Amon

Ralph Thomas

Warren Williams

Won no opponent
Rodney Smith

Robyn Higgins

Jack Clarke
Andy Kim

Thru 5
Doug Muir Dave +2
Margaret Birchall Liz +1
Henry Wiggins Henry +2
Leanne Blummont Tanea +1

Karen Cawthray

Craig2nl
James4n2
Edwin2n1
James4n3
Derek6n5
Warren5n4

Mark

Rodney2n1

Robyn 1 up
Jack5n3

Dave2nl

Margaret on 10th

Henry3n2

Leanne 1 up

Marie by default
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Club Champs Finals 2020 Winners

Lisa Herbert winner Silver
Championship

Lyall Schroder winner C-
Grade Championship

James Amon winner
Intermediate Handicap

Rodney Smith winner C
grade Handicap
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Trent Munn winner Senior
Championship

Stellan Lawrence winner
Junior 3 hole

Edwin van der Merwe
winner Intermediate flight

James Saywell-Summers
winner Senior Handicap

Mike Fagan winner
Intermediate Championship

Jack Clarke winner Junior
18 hole

Warren Williams winner
Junior Handicap

Craig Nash winner Senior
Flight

Nick Finlay winner Junior
Championship

Robyn Higgins winner
Bronze 2 Championship

Derek Walker winner
Junior Flight

AWATU GOLF CLUB
W ZEALAND REPRESENTATIVES

Mark Smith winner C grade
flight (no contest)




A message from the Club Captain
Club Captain Report

Winner of the October Craigs Investment Partners
Tankard was Martin Townend with a fine 41 points.
This score helped Martin to qualify for the Men’s
Shootout as well. Thanks to Ewan Westergaard
representing the sponsor presenting the Tankard
after playing a 24-hole Club Champs quarter-final!

Twilight is underway for 2020-21. With nice evenings
expected from now on, why not come down and play
a casual g holes. Mad Butcher vouchers for 1st, 2nd &
3rd then golf balls for half the field. All cards are
entered for a Card draw to the value of the number
of entries on the night which is ugually around $50- Ewan Westergaard and
$60. You could also consider staying for some fine Martin Townend
dining afterwards but remember to book early.

November is a very busy month for golf, here is a summary

Saturday 7th November is the Men’s Stroke & Trophy presentation day, so come along and
see who are our Stroke champions for the season.

The Gross Shootout final is on Saturday 14th of November. The likes of Angus Findlay and
Liam Finlayson & Regan McConaghty, winners and runners-up of MWGA order-of-merit
events this year will be competing, plus some relative hacks. This starts at 2pm from the
10th tee. Because of this there will be limited 1st tee slots for the afternoon field on this
Saturday.

The Gilmours B grade Championship is on Sunday 15th enter on-line via the Club website.

The Club’s Closing day is on Saturday 21st November. This is Mixed foursomes and is open
to all club members. Enter on the Start sheet in the Card room.

The Club Christmas Cheer is on Saturday sth
December. There is a morning and afternoon prize
table. Entry is $20 and everyone gets a prize. It is open
to all 6 and 7-day 18-hole members.

Andrew Daubney receiving his Hole-In-One Trophy for
his ace during the Jubilee Golf Event on September
19th at the 16th.
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A message from the Club Captain Continued...

2020 Men’s Stableford Shootout commentary

The Men’s shootout season started
promisingly with 65 paid up entries, one
of the biggest fields in recent years.
However, the invasion of Covid-19 meant
that we lost 10 weeks of official play. As a
result, the usual 8 qualifying Stableford
scores was reduced to 6 for this year.

The top qualifier for 2020 was Euan
Avery, 19 under par which was 216 points
for the sum of 5 x 36 point rounds).

It looked like there would be a playoff for the 19th spot with 4 tied on 17th place at -6 to
par, however the withdrawal of John Beaumont due to a knee injury negated having to do
this.

A fine warm day greeted the 19 assembled along with adjudicators Warren Williams and
John Bills. The first hole started with the Club Captain having the shortest drive, however a
fine 3-wood of just over 22om resulted in a net 4. Bill Barber & Brent Dickins were
sweating on net 6s, but Simon Burton who entered the event under an injury cloud exited
with an 8 net 7.

On the 2nd hole Ghee Tan had the shortest drive and this proved his undoing, exiting with a
9 net 7. On the 3rd hole lan Anderson had the shortest drive but improved considerably
finishing with 5 net 3. Ezra Burt and Richard Shaw finished with 6 net 5 and entered the
first chip off for the day. Richard chipping from the back of the green put his ball flag high
but just off the green, however Ezra’s chip failed to make the green. On the 4th six entered
a putt-off with net 4. Kaleb Idemaru who had the lowest handicap was eliminated when his
putt came up short by just 1omm from the next closest putt.

On the sth Brent Dickins had the shortest drive but Bill Barber exited with g9 net 8. On the
6th four entered a chip off on net 6s. Richard Shaw & Martin Townend chipped about flag
high, but lan Craig and Euan Avery chips only made it half way to the flag, with Euan’s the
furthest away and thus eliminated. On the 7th Greg Codyre’s tee shot went OB but a par
with his 2nd ball resulted in a chip off with Peter McRedmond. Both chipped wide left with
Greg being too far left.

On the 8th lan Bevins had a lucky bounce off Bernie’s, while Leigh Thomas had bunker and
putting trouble to exit with net 6. On the gth Courier Allan Bailey had the shortest drive,
just making the Red tees. This was his undoing exiting with 7 net 6. After lunch, on the 10th
a chip off was required between Neil Wynne & lan Craig with Neil chipping 3-4m short & lan
just past the flag. On the 11th lan Bevins flirted with the OB again, however he was saved
by the Club Captain having a net 6 after hooking his tee shot directly behind the lonesome
pine that protects the Green short.

On the 12th only Anthony Dahlkamp tried flying the big tree, producing a great shot to lie
just 6gm from the flag. Martin Townend had trouble putting from the left rough and
eventually conceded the hole.
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2020 Men’s Stableford Shootout commentary continued

On the 13th 2 tee shots OB left by Brent Dickins resulted in him conceding and everyone
else walking the hole. On the 14th lan Bevins was shortest off the tee, however this wasn’t
totally fatal as he entered a putt off with Barry Griffin & lan Anderson on net 6s. The long
uphill putt required careful reading of the break, but for lan Anderson putting into the left
rough was not the correct read. On the 15th, lan Bevins hit the trees left of the tee block
this time and this proved to finally be his downfall exiting with 8 net 7.

Entering the last 3 holes were Peter McRedmond, lan Craig, Anthony Dahlkamp and Barry
Griffin. At the 16th Anthony & lan had net 2s while Peter & Barry’s net 3s meant they had a
chip off over the bunker. Both ended up chipping into the bunker landing on the same spot
essentially requiring another chip off. Both were not surprisingly long with their 2nd
attempts, but Barry was too long, ending well up the bank behind the green. On the 17th lan
& Anthony had to chip out of the right-hand pine trees. Peter was just short of the green
for 2 but his chip was way short of the flag. lan holed a long putt for 5 net 4 and Anthony
chipped to 2omm of the hole to make the same score. Peter’s first putt was smashed 4m
past the hole and he was eliminated with a 3 putt.

On the 18th lan Craig’s drive was very short just making the fairway, but got to the green
and flag high for 3. Anthony’s drive was good and lay only 115m from the flag, however his
2nd ended up just short right of the green and the following chip lay about 2.5m short of
the flag. lan’s 2 putted for 5 net 4, however Anthony also 2 putted for the same score and a
chip off was required. Billsey took them to behind the last fairway bunker on 18, dead on
som from the flag. Anthony chipped first, short right of the green, however lan’s chip was
much straighter and longer and won the Shootout for 2020.

Thanks to Warren and John Bills for running the day, lan Anderson for rulings (I think there
was only one) and everyone for the good spirit during the day. Hopefully next year we can
go through without the disruptions of this year!

\11 P. MCREDMOND
19 P. MCREDMOND
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WOMEN’S GOLF
Club Captain’s Report

As usual, October is proving to be a very busy month
for the ladies. On Tuesday 27th November, the
Captain vs Convenor competition took place.
Unfortunately, the competition this year was
reduced to 9 holes because of the inclement
weather. The Convenor’s team won by a very small
margin and convenor Deb sported a fetching tiara.

The Mellsop Cup was played on the 2oth and Claire
Davis was the winner.

Megan Waugh, Kate Courtney, Deb Archer,
Shirley Jenkinson and Alisha Boag

The winner of the Dorothy Taylor Grandmother’s
Salver was Edna Short.

Manawatu Women’s Open Day — 8th October

Numbers for our Open Day were down this year but this did not take away from the
enjoyment the players experienced from the event. Although Manawatu players won many
of the golf prizes, the visitors were able to make up for it by taking home many of the
fabulous raffles which were generously donated by the Manawatu ladies. Thanks again to
our sponsors — the Manawatu Golf Club men, Melody’s New World, Furniture Fair, Village
Wine Traders, Manawatu Knitting Mills, Kelly’s Shoes and Robertson Prestige. The winner of
the main prize, the best overall stableford was Lorraine Sixtus, second was Robyn Higgins
and third Chrys Cabraal, all from Manawatu.

Deb Archer won the Alison
Schulz Cup for the best gross
from Bronze players.

Thanks go to all the Manawatu
ladies who contributed in so
many ways, particularly Lorraine
Stachurski and Deb Archer who
did the draw and compiled the
results.

Lorraine Sixtus Deb Archer

We have another octogenarian in our midst. On Tuesday
13th October we helped Monica Wong celebrate her 8oth
birthday with wine and cake.
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WOMEN’S GOLF

Club Captain’s Report Continued...

The Thursday Club Shootout on the 2g9th was the next big event on the calendar. Thirteen
ladies did battle over 12 holes in damp weather with Margie Bodell emerging victorious for
the sth time. There was a putt out on the final hole between Margie and Glyn Robinson
which Margie won. Thanks to our Sheriffs, Barbara Stuckey and Sharen Port, who ably
oversaw the event, dressed as Covid 19 testers and armed with temperature gauges and
swabs.

For the month of November we have:

Next Tuesday November 3rd is the Melbourne Cup. This year we are having golf at the
normal Tuesday time of g am so book online.

The golf year is coming to a close so:
* Club Champs finals were played Saturday 31st October.

« All midweek matches need to be completed by 10th November so we can hand out the
trophies at Midweek closing that day!

» Last chance for Eclectic is next Tuesday 3rd November

* Women’s Annual Meeting Dinner is Tuesday night 17th November. Put it in your diary so
you are ready to put your name in and pay when the information comes out shortly.

» Club closing is Saturday 21st November, so enter you and your partner’s names on the
sheet in the card room

» Midweek Christmas Cheer is Tuesday 24th November with booking online as usual
Jill Clifton

Women’s Club Captain
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NINE HOLE NEWS

We have had a very exciting month getting towards the end of
the year!

This year we decided to have a "Shootout" something we have
never had before but will continue with this. Thanks to Harry
Wiggins for making this a special occasion and thanks to
Richard Shaw for making this possible. Our winner was Wayne
Revell. Good on you Wayne, well played! Wayne pictured right.

We held our Open Day which was very successful even though the weather wasn't that

kind, causing a few pullouts. We still ended up with over 100 players from 12 different

clubs. Many thanks to our members for their grocery donations which we filled nine

buckets. We had meat hampers from Mad Butchers and a ham from Rangitikei Meats.

Many thanks to these sponsors.

Our winners were: Ladies Best Gross - Paula Thomson from Paraparaumu Beach
Men's Best Gross - Russell Parker from Feilding

We have completed our Gillespie Cup Competition winner was Elizabeth Burgess. Well
done Liz!

Congratulations to Ray Abbott for winning at Martinborough Open Day

Club Champs were played on Saturday winners were:

Ladies Champion. - Margaret Birchall (after playing an extra hole)
Men's Champion. - David Griffin

Ladies 2nd Division. - Leanne Blummont

Men's 2nd Division. - Harry Wiggins

3rd Division Mixed. -  Marie O,Brien

Well done to all these players and the runners up and big thank you to the supporters
who went round with them = .

Good golfing,
Colleen Fraser, Wayne Revell
Convenors

Leanne Blummont

Marie O'Brien Harry Wiggins
—
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COURSE REPORT

| hope all members and visitors have enjoyed their golf in the past month. As we get closer
to summer, the ball bounces further, we all hit the ball a bit longer & enjoy the sun. The
course has been enjoying the warmth & drying out nicely.

Just a bit around the surrounds: contrary to the rumours, nothing we did caused the issue
currently affecting these areas. This has happened several times before, just not quite to
this degree. A combination of moisture & compaction, along with organic matter in the
profile created almost perfect conditions for the cover in the high traffic areas to die off.
We are coring & under seeding to assist these areas to recover. If you look at the areas that
have died, they are where water also sits. It has been on my mind for a while, we are under
sowing these areas to get them back in play. In the future we will have barriers to protect
these areas. Now with the warmer weather and if the recovery does not work as quick as
we would like, we will be turfing the areas.

Overall, the rest of the course is looking great, a lot of growth recently. We are yet to spray
the course for weeds. Bunkers are still to get a makeover, drainage holes to be fixed and
finished as well as the upkeep of the course, we are getting there. Fairways have great
cover as do the Tees. Greens are rolling smooth with a good speed.

el
Please be aware of where you are walking and driving QS
o o /! WILL =¢ mw
carts around the course, this also includes the path to the \ ’ {i;jggfg;ﬂgggm
. A8 OUR BAz
10th Tee, there are now cart signs out there to follow B ™ PR

please. Also please replace your divots and repair your
pitch marks, |/we do appreciate your help.

Enjoy your golfing month.

Kiel Stechman - Course Superintendent

nStock.com | GeES

NEW MEMBERS -

The Committee would like to confirm the acceptance to the Club of the following new
and returning members who applied in September 2020

7 Day - Julie Aldridge, Darryl Byrne, David Hargreaves,
Hamish Robertson, John Zhang

Under 25 — Emma Clayton, Danae lhaka, Jershon Tatana

9 Hole - Des Armstrong, Christina Gomes, Kirsten Kirk,
Minah Park, Ben Turner

Restricted Junior — Jiwoo Han, Van Prenter

Social — Chris Gledhill

During this same period, 9 members resigned bringing our total membership number to
977 members. We wish our resigned members all the best and welcome our new
members, we are sure you will enjoy your time at the Club.
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Christmas Goodies

We have a great range of Christmas
treats available for pre-order at the
café!

We have Mazurka Christmas slice,
Christmas tarts, Chilli almonds
and Christmas cakes available!

CHRISTMAS CAKES - MUST BE
PRE-ORDERED

Jubilee Memorabilia Pack

We have limited edition 125th Jubilee Memorabilia packs
available to purchase for those who missed out.

The pack includes printed glass, chocolate and pen, all in
a Jubilee bag

Available for purchase from the office for $10 each

Ealwir
(%4

Forever In
Bounds

125th Jubilee Book “Forever In Bounds” written by
R Tk Zaw Peter Lampp is available for purchase from the
— office.

" 125 years of the Manawatu Golf Club

o

A beautiful book - $45 each
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What’s on in November...

Please note changes below

B woven [ veeo [ even

Please note this programme is subject to change. Please remember to always check and
book via the tee sheets on the Club website or at the card room kiosk for available tee times
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SATURDAY

3pm-5.30pm start

Ipm-5.30pm start

3pm-5.30pm start

30 2 9 16 23
3 10 17 24 _
18 Hole & 9 Hole 18 Hole: Red Tees, Mid-Week Christmas
Mid-Week Closing WAM Dinner Cheer
Day 9 Hole: Committee
Choice
4 11 18 25
9 Hole: Par 9 Hole: Closing Christmas Cheer, 9 Hole: Summer
Christmas Cheer optional entry Competition
9 Hole: Committee
Choice
5 12 19 26
Yorb Business House
6 13 20 27
Twilight Golf Twilight Golf Twilight Golf Twilight Golf

3pm - 5.30pm start

November

SUNDAY

7 Stroke & Trophy 14 21 cuub Closing Day 28

Presentation Day Best Gross Shootout (Galloway Cup Mixed 9 Hole: Summer

9 Hole: Par 9 Hole: Closing Day Foursomes) Competition

18 Hole: Saturday Christmas Cheer

Christmas Cheer 18 Hole: Saturday
Women's Closing Day

8 15 22 29
Gilmours B Grade Tailorednz Par 3 PNBHS Old Boys
Championship Challenge Tournament
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Gilmours

WHOLESALE FOOD & BEVERAGE

2020 MANAWATU

MEN’S OPEN CHAMPIONSHIP

SUNDAY 15th NOVEMBER
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SPONSOR OF THE MONTH

MANAWATU MILLS wo

All Manawatu Golf Club members receive 10% discount
from the outlet store

PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AS THEY ARE
SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB - Major Sponsors Below

Powerfzgwb//// «z2» Courtesy Ford “p~ Il a0 ol

Brian Green
Property Group

Property Investment,
Management & Development

&) < Norwood

* |
New Zealand Manawatu @ )
* Telephone and Cable Gllmﬂ"u rS PAUL O'BRIEN
* WHOLESALE FOOD & BEVERAGE
@ Manawatu Toyota [T el et
HOMES www.Ttowiernomes.co.nz
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TRACGRIP Investment Advice
[HYDRAULICS/ / /EQUIPMENT | H OME S
,Y
£ Floorne Tra @ ©CRAIGS
We Reuse L.T.
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Advice & Insurance
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